



CHEQUER INN ASH SOCIETY LIMITED NEWSLETTER
IT’S CRUNCH TIME
The third Shareholders’ meeting of the Chequer Inn Ash Society Limited was held on Monday evening, 22 January 2018, in St Nicholas Church, Ash and was attended by over 100 members of the society.   The meeting opened at 7.00 pm and closed at 8.15pm.
Members of the Society’s Committee reported to the meeting on progress to date and the action that needs to be taken over the next seven weeks if the Society is to secure its objective to purchase the Chequer Inn Pub on behalf of the community of Ash.
This Newsletter gives a summary of the presentation and addresses some of the key questions raised at the meeting by the shareholders. 

· We are delighted to report that following correspondence with the current owner’s solicitor, an increased offer of £310,000 was submitted in December 2017 by the Committee for the purchase of the Chequer Inn Pub, subject to survey and approval by the shareholders.  The vendor has accepted this offer AND made it clear that this purchase price is non- negotiable- i.e take it or leave it, regardless of condition.
· Although this was the breakthrough we had been waiting for, the price is higher than hoped and the timing has left us a lot to do in a short space of time if we are to complete the purchase as planned. Much has been achieved since mid-December
· Based on this offer access to the building was granted by the owner to the Society to undertake a building condition survey of the Pub. A Chartered Surveyor completed the survey on 3 January 2018 and submitted their report to the Committee during the week of 8th January 2018. The highlights of the survey were reported to the meeting and included: work to the main roof and  timbers; work to the associated flat roof to the Victorian extension; refurbishment of windows, rainwater goods, external doors and internal timber; treatment of damp and wood boring beetles, internal and external decoration; structural investigation of the front elevation and one chimney; testing of electrical and gas services; replacement of bathroom on first floor and recommendation to install a residential kitchen on the first floor.   It was noted that the Jack Foat Trust had paid for the Building Survey of the pub for which the Society is grateful.
· At the request of the Committee one of the Society’s shareholders (a builder who works in Ash) reviewed the condition survey and also visited the property, with the owner’s permission, on the morning of the meeting (22.1.18). This was undertaken at very short notice so that the Committee could report his findings based on a very rough estimate for refurbishment. He reported to the meeting that in his opinion there were a number of items in the survey that needed to be addressed prior to the Pub being opened. His estimate of costs for these works were circa £75,000 plus VAT but acknowledged that several quotes would be required to ensure value for money was being achieved. This is an ongoing piece of work to achieve a number of formal quotes. However, he  believed many of the itemised concerns listed in the report of the  Chartered Surveyor were ‘normal’ for a building of this  kind of historic building, moreover, as it  has been closed and unlived in for about 3 years.
· To date the Society has raised £220,000 from shareholders and has approval in principle from the Plunkett Foundation for a £50,000 Grant and £50,000 loan (at 8% interest over 10 years).The contractual arrangements for the purchase of the Chequer Inn Pub need to be in place by mid March 2018, as the Plunkett funding expires at the end of March 2018.  
· The total funds required to purchase and open the pub is £484,000, which includes the purchase price of £310,000 (plus VAT), refurbishment costs of £75,000 (plus VAT), sundry costs of £20,000 (including legal fees which are subject to VAT).  VAT of £79,000 will need to be paid on the purchase, refurbishment and legal costs but can be reclaimed from HMRC once the sale is complete.  The recovered VAT will form part of the Society’s assets and will be used to fund interest repayments on the Plunkett loan and other liabilities. 
· As at 22 January 2018, there is a shortfall of £160,000 between the total funds required to purchase the pub and undertake the essential building works and the funds available to the Society (assuming the Plunkett grant/loan can be secured by the Society by mid March 2018).  The Committee advised the meeting that the option for closing this funding gap was to seek 16 shareholders to loan the Society a minimum of £10,000 each for three years at an interest rate of 4% per annum. Whilst the interest would be calculated on an annual basis from the commencement of the loan, interest would only be paid at the end of the three year period.   Due to the time constraints on the Plunkett grant/loan commitments to these loans needed to be made no later than Friday 2 February 2018.   Expression of Interest forms in respect of these loans were distributed after the meeting and are available to download from the Society’s web site at www.savethechequerinn.co.uk/shareholders.  (Note: completed forms to be returned to the Society’s registered address at 28 The Street, Ash, CT3 2EW). 
· These three year loans of £10,000 would be repaid to the investors at the end of year 3 by taking out a loan with a reputable bank at the best possible interest rate available at the time. 
· The terms associated with the original share offer will stand and  our vision remains the same:  for the pub to be owned outright by the community. Further shares can be bought on the original terms – this would reduce the amount needed to be raised by loans. Please download a form from the website or contact the Secretary , Jane Greaves -jane1greaves@gmail.com and return it at your earliest convenience to  The Secretary Chequer inn Ash Society, 28 The Street, Ash.
· The limit of personal liability for shareholders is the amount invested – there would be no additional liability should the project become insolvent.
· The Committee noted that if loan commitments to the value of £160,000 cannot be achieved by the 2 February 2018, then the campaign to purchase the Chequer Inn Pub will need to be wound up.  At this point all funds raised to date via the purchase of shares in the Chequer Inn Ash Society will be refunded to shareholders. 

· If the Society is in a position to purchase the Chequer Inn Pub they intend to offer a tenancy to a third party to operate the pub (details of this are outlined in the business plan available on the Society’s web site http://savethechequerinn.co.uk).   The tenant will be issued a fully insuring and repairing lease at an initial rent of £20,000 per annum (escalating each year). This will be the main income of the Society which will be used to pay interest/capital on the Plunkett loan. The other funds available to the Society are from the repayment of the VAT on the purchase and refurbishment of the Pub from HMRC (circa £79,000), which will support the long-term commitments and viability of the Society.  
· The purchase of the Chequer Inn Pub is for the benefit of the community and the lease will contain requirements on the tenant to support this objective.   This is also a requirement of the Plunkett grant/loan.  It is recognised by the Committee that the rent for the lease and any requirements on the tenant must be fair and reasonable for both parties and the tenant must be able to make a reasonable living.  

· The Committee will ensure that the procurement of works on the Pub prior to it opening are undertaken in line with value for money principles.  Details of costs will be published as part of the annual accounts.   Annual accounts for the year to 30 September 2017 will be audited and published in line with the rules of the Society i.e. by 31 March 2018.  

· Clarification was sought on how long it would take to open the pub if it was purchased by the Society.   It is not possible to issue a firm time line at this point as the following actions would need to be taken prior to the Pub opening for business:  obtaining listed building consent to undertake any works to the building; completion of essential works; recruitment and appointment of suitable tenant. 
· It was confirmed that a member of the committee is investigating how the Society might gain support from the media or other organisations on the refurbishment of the Pub.  

· Clarification was sought on what would happen if the Pub was unsuccessful as a business.  The worst case scenario would be that the building would need to be sold to settle any loans and creditors. Depending on the value of the building at the time, it is likely, but not guaranteed, that shareholdings would be at least in part repaid. As well as loans from investors and the Plunkett Foundation.
· It was noted that the option to Compulsory Purchase the Chequer Inn Pub by Dover District Council was being pursued by the Committee as requested by the Shareholders at the last Shareholders meeting in November 2017.  We are currently awaiting replies to our requested documentation to Roger Walton, Director of Environment and Corporate Affairs.
· It was noted that the Committee has identified a solicitor to undertake the conveyance of the pub if the purchase proceeds. 
The meeting was closed at 8.15 pm 
GENERAL INFORMATION FOR SHAREHOLDERS 
The rules of the Chequer Inn Ash Society Limited (available on the Society’s web site www.savethechequerinn.com) require that the Annual Members Meeting of the Society is held within 6 months of the end of the Society’s financial year. The financial year ended on 30 September 2017 and the Annual General Meeting will be held no later than 31 March 2018. 
The annual accounts for the Society will be presented at the Annual Members Meeting for the financial year ending 30 September 2017.  

The Shareholders will need to elect a Management Committee at the Annual Members Meeting (see Section 10 of the Society’s rules). 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you need further clarification on what has been mentioned in this report.

Many thanks for your support.

Jane Greaves 

Secretary

Chequer Inn Ash, Society.

On behalf of the Chequer Inn Ash Society 

24 January 2018

